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The Insurance Institute of Leicester – Minutes of the 
Annual General Meeting - Wednesday 27 April 2022

1. Welcome, Apologies & Attendance
Attendees – Florence Dennis, Sue Hull, Stephen White, Mal Fairhurst, Mary Rogerson, 
Allison Marshall, Keith Torrance, Julie Rayson-Flynn, Tom Mulligan, Grant Scott, Sue Banbury,

Ana Gomes-Freire, Janice Fielding, Deb Southwick, Martin Briers, Bruce Teago 

Apologies – Adrian Mee, Andy Miller, Jonny Williams, Alasdair Walker, David Downham
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 21 April 2021

Unanimously accepted as a true record
3. Annual Report of Council 2021-2022
The Annual Report had previously been circulated to all members. Several members present commented on the excellent presentation of the report and that it showcased our institute in a very positive way. Thanks to Keith Torrance for all his work in putting the report together.

4a) To receive and adopt the Annual Accounts for the year to 31 December 2021

The Statement of Accounts had previously been circulated to all attendees. Copies of the audited accounts have previously been distributed and approved by Council at a meeting on 23 March 2022.

Mal Fairhurst presented a report on behalf of David Hutchinson as follows:

Statement of Accounts for the Year ended 31 December 2021
‘I have circulated a set of Financial Accounts for the calendar year 2021. These, together with the treasury books, files, records and receipts, have been examined and audited by our Independent Examiner, Chris Poyser’
In accordance with CII requirements, these Accounts were presented to Council on 23 March 2022 and were approved prior to submission to members at the AGM.

I would like to make the following supporting comments: 

1. These are Calendar Year Accounts and do not match our Business Year which runs from 1 May to 30 April

2. We finished the (calendar) year with a surplus of £3,683.86 which supports our healthy financial position as we go through 2022. This means that we have sufficient funds available to support our education programme, whilst also maintaining our careful stewardship of our members monies with expenditure made as necessary and contributions requested as appropriate

3. Our net expenditure on CPD, Educational activities and Exam Awards was £9,444.36 which was 55% of our grant received. The provision of our education programme was completely by online webinars

4. In respect of the accounts for 2021 you will see that I have replaced entries for Educational Lunchtime, Breakfast, Half-Day and Full Day Seminars with entries for GI and PFS Webinars to better reflect our expenditure in respect of these aspects

5. With reference to the PFS Webinars our income and expenditure is for the RO Workshop Programme that we operated during 2021. This is run nationally for PFS members in partnership with Bespoke Training Solutions Ltd and with support from Nottingham Insurance Institute and the Personal Finance Society. However, all administration has been completed by Janice Fielding and myself. This has had a considerable impact on our income and expenditure during 2021. I would like to thank Janice for all of the work that we have done together during the past year to support this programme. The success of this programme has led to a continuation throughout 2022

6. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic we did not hold an annual dinner in 2021. However, we did hold a Cheese and Wine Event in its place on 29 October 2021.

7. In respect of charity donations, we raised a total of £226.94 for our President’s nominated charity Dementia UK. We did not raise any monies for the Insurance Charities

8. Our Annual Grant from the CII for 2021 was £17,163.28. This is calculated as an associated percentage payment of our institute’s total membership fees based on our annual assessment score and adjusted based on our level of reserves

9. For 2021 I have maintained the use of the CII’s Local Institute’s Accounts document for the recording of our transactions in place of our traditional cash book

10. Members of Council will be aware that following the actions taken earlier this year, I will be stepping down as Treasurer of the institute with effect from the AGM and from all my involvement with the Insurance Institute of Leicester. Mal Fairhurst has agreed to step into the role of Treasurer for the forthcoming Presidential year and will be presenting these accounts on my behalf at the AGM. I trust that Mal will receive the full engagement from the President and from Council during the forthcoming year.

11. The position of Treasurer is a busy and considerable role that I have been proud to complete for the institute for the past five years. A lot of work is completed ‘in the background’. Only someone who has done the role before can be fully aware of the work that is involved

12. Thank you to those of you who have sent personal messages to me following my announcement to step down as Treasurer. I have appreciated your support during my time as Treasurer and especially during the last few months

David Hutchinson Dip CII

Treasurer – the Insurance Institute of Leicester
Florence Dennis recorded thanks on behalf of Council to David Hutchinson for all his hard work and dedication over the years and also to Mal for his support over the past few months.
  
4b) To appoint an Examiner of Accounts

Council nominate Chris Poyser ACMA, CGMA for re-election as Independent Examiner
5a) To elect President and Deputy President

President 
The nomination of Sue Hull ACII, Chartered Insurance Broker was approved by Council at a meeting on 23 March 2022 for election as President for the year 2022-2023. 

Proposed by Julie Rayson-Flynn and seconded by Allison Marshall 

Deputy President
The nomination of Stephen White Cert CII was approved by Council at a meeting on 23 March 2022 for election as Deputy President for the year 2022-2023

Proposed by Florence Dennis & seconded by Mal Fairhurst

5b) To ratify Vice Presidents
The following were nominated and approved by Council at a meeting on 23 March 2022 for election as Vice Presidents

Florence Dennis Dip CII

Adrian Mee B Soc SC (Hons) Dip PFS

Julie Rayson-Flynn Cert CII

Andy Miller Dip CII

Proposed by Grant Scott and seconded by Mary Rogerson 
5b) Officers and Members of Council  
The following were nominated and approved by Council at a meeting on 23 March 2022 for election as Officers and Members of Council:

Secretary – Mary Rogerson

Treasurer – Mal Fairhurst ACII, Chartered Insurance Practitioner

Education Secretary – Stephen White Cert CII

Charities Representative – Janice Fielding FPFS, FCII, Chartered Financial Planner

Dinner Secretary – Allison Marshall

Membership – Keith Torrance FCII, DMS, MCMI, Chartered Insurance Practitioner

PFS Planning Co-ordinator – Janice Fielding FPFS, FCII, Chartered Financial Planner

Diversity & Inclusion Co-ordinator – Ana Gomes-Freire Cert CII

Next Gen Chair & Careers Officer – Florence Dennis Dip CII

Sponsorship & Dinner Treasurer – Julie Rayson-Flynn Cert CII

Sports & Social – Deb Southwick ACII, Chartered Insurance Broker  
Regional Forum Delegate – Adrian Mee B Soc SC (Hons) Dip PFS

Other Members of Council

Andy Miller Dip CII

Grant Scott ACII, Chartered Insurance Broker

Jonny Williams Cert CII

Tom Mulligan Cert CII

Callum Shevas BSc (Hons) ACII

Proposed by Sue Hull and seconded by Sue Banbury

Members Standing Down from Council  
David Hutchinson Dip CII
Sue Banbury Dip CII

Alasdair Walker APFS, Chartered Financial Planner

Emma Naing Cert CII

Kassim Ditta



Florence Dennis recorded her thanks on behalf of Council for the contribution and support that all those standing down have given to Council over the years

Special Business

1 Transfer of Office

Florence Dennis presented Sue Hull with her Presidents Badge and Ribbon

Sue Hull presented Stephen White with his Deputy Presidents Badge and Ribbon

Sue Hull confirmed that presentation to Florence Dennis of her Past Presidents Badge will take place at a later date

Sue Hull presented Julie Rayson-Flynn with her Past Presidents Badge for the year 2019-2020

Sue Hull presented Grant Scott, Keith Torrance and Martin Briers with their Honorary Life Vice President Badges following their nominations at the AGM in 2021

2 Date of Next Year’s AGM

Confirmed as Wednesday 26 April 2023
Mary Rogerson

Secretary

April 2022

